Dear Parents & Carers

It was a great start to the week for children in Reception class who visited the Box Moor Trust to learn all about the lambing season. The children loved the opportunity to see the new born lambs. A big thank you to the adults who accompanied the children on the trip.

Year 3 have also have had a day out this week, they visited Kew Gardens as part of their current topic on plants. The children were very positive about the workshop they attended and were praised for their behaviour on the day.

Children in Year 6 have also given very positive feedback about the sessions they are currently taking part in provided by Watford Football Club. As a school we are always looking for opportunities to support the children's social and emotional wellbeing and are proud to support this current initiative.

I am very pleased to let you know that Miss Jeal has had her baby. A bouncing baby boy arrived slightly earlier than expected and we have all enjoyed meeting baby Arlo.

Today your child will bring home a tube of Smarties from the FTW. Once the sweets have been enjoyed please see the instructions on the label which explain how you can use the tube to help to raise money for the FTW. As you know we are raising funds to purchase a new exciting outdoor learning pod. The display in the reception area shows that we are making good progress towards this but we still need your help. Please try and fill the tube with as many 20p's as possible and return to us by Friday 17th May.

I have been increasingly concerned by the number of site vehicles from the Bovis development which are parking on the junction of King Edward Street and High Ridge Road. I have written to Bovis and the Planning Officer at the local Council to express my concerns and will update you as soon as I receive a response.



Bucket Filler of the Week Dylan B



Reception Year 2 Year 4 Year 6 Evie & Caledon Katelynne & Lewi Riley & Henry Tilly & Fenton

Year 1 Year 3 Year 5 Nathan P & Holly M Finlay & Maxwell Nathan & Mimi



Mathematician of the Week Phoebe H

For impressing everyone with your kindness, maturity and excellent attitude to learning. Well done Fletcher.



GROWTH MINDSET AWARD

For displaying a fantastic growth mindset in your learning - Tom C



Sporting Personality Of the week - Isabella O

The award for the neatest Handwriting and Presentation of work goes to Year 4. Well done!

FÍNE DÍNEYS

MÍLA Z - EYFS, Florence C - KSZ

Ellíe H - KS2



Thurs 9 th	Year 4 to Bhaktivedanta Manor
w/c 13 th	SATs Year 6
Tues 14 th	New to Reception 2019 Information Meeting for parents 6.30 p.m.
Thurs 23 rd	Year 4 to Sealife Adventure World
Thurs 23 rd	Year 5 PGL Information Meeting for parents – 3.30 p.m.
Thurs 23 rd	European Elections – Nursery will be held in the main school
w/c 27 th	HALF TERM
Mon 3 rd June	Children return to school
Mon 10 th	Parent Forum Meeting 2.00 p.m.
Fri 21 st	New to Reception trial session
Tues 25 th	Nursery to Box Moor Trust – return time 1.15 p.m.
Thurs 27 th	SPORTS DAY
Tues 2 nd July	Year 5 to Chiltern Open Air Museum
Thurs 4 th	Reserve Sports Day
Thurs 11 th	Secondary Transfer trial day and New to Reception morning
Fri 12 th	New to Nursery Teddy Bear's Picnic
Tues 16 th	Year 6 Thorpe Park Trip
Weds 17 th	Nursery Graduation Morning 9.00 a.m.
Fri 19th	Year 6 Leaver's Assembly. School will finish at 1.30 p.m.